
April 30, 2022 
 
Dear Fellow Eagle Rock High School Alumnus: 
 
Since March 2020, the Pandemic has restricted many activities.  This 
letter is to assure you that the Eagle Rock High School Alumni 
Association (ERHSAA) is still an active organization.  The Soaring Eagle 
Education Foundation (SEEF is the 501(c)(3) branch that oversees the 
scholarships and School Plaques) has continued to offer scholarships 
to seniors in 2020, 2021 and 2022.  This year, over 60 scholarships will 
be awarded, totaling over $60,000 to deserving seniors.  Also, the 
2021 Eagle Rock Alumni Directory is completed (Thank you Diana 
Ebersbacher!).  The electronic version is already available online for those who 
purchased their directory that way and the hardcovered book is being mailed out now.  
Finally, we will recognize our 2020 Soaring Eagles recipients in April 2023 at the 
Women’s 20th Century Club.  Included in this letter is updated contact information for 
directors who are part of the Alumni Board.  Take care & stay healthy!      ~Koh Ikeda ‘82 
 
Michael Lomen Gym Dedication 
February 4, 2022 marked a special day in Eagle Rock High School History.  Originally 
called the Boys’ Gym, the building was officially renamed as the Michael Lomen 
Gymnasium.  Many of the Lomen family came to see the dedication ceremony, which 
occurred before the Varsity Girls’ Basketball game.  Bill Whiting, former student 
(Summer ’71) and coach, shared a brief biography of Coach Lomen.  Having five 
daughters, Coach Lomen was an advocate for Girls’ athletics, which became a reality in 
the 1970s.  Michele (Lomen) Rendler, shared some memories of her father to the 
audience.  Lomen Gym is the first building on the Eagle Rock campus to be named after 
an individual.  It is the second oldest building on the campus, the auditorium being the 
oldest structure.  In 2019, a major renovation project began to seismically retrofit 



Lomen Gym.  Additional upgrades were made to the gym, including new lockers, gym 
floor, bleachers, air conditioning, and lighting.  The only other facility named after an 
individual on campus is the Don Mengel Athletic Field.  Special appreciation goes to the 
Associated Student Body and Varsity Cheerleading Squad for providing a celebratory 
environment to the event.   
 
The past two years have brought about changes to the ERHSAA and SEEF.  Please make 
note of the updated list of names and contact information as shown below: 
 
ERHSAA Executive Directors 

Position Name Email Phone 
Chairperson Koh Ikeda S’82 kohikeda@hotmail.com (626) 293-8354 
Archives/Community Eric Warren S’65 erickaren@earthlink.net (323) 257-1357 
Recording Secretary Eric Jacobson S’89 ertenniscoach@gmail.com (323) 333-6967 
Treasurer/Membership Mary Costa 

Denardo S’56 
girlfriwp@aol.com (323) 254-0153 

Publications Diana Ebersbacher 
S’65 

diana.ebers@comcast.net (541) 461-2424 

SEEF President Vicki Nakata S’94 vicki.nakata@gmail.com (808) 225-9067 
Social Events Carol Matheson 

Varner W’56 
mathvarner@gmail.com (818) 314-2759 

Webmaster Jun Cruzat S’89 info@erhsalum.com  
 
ERHS Alumni Webpage:  www.erhsalum.com 
 
Upcoming Events:   
Senior Scholarship Night:  Thursday, June 2, 2022 
Sports Hall of Fame Banquet:  October 7, 2022 
Homecoming Game:  October 7, 2022 (v. Wilson HS) 
Soaring Eagle Banquet:  Saturday, April 29, 2023 
 
Remembering… 

Stephen Early, an English Teacher from the 1990s 
until 2016, passed away on December 26, 2021.   
 
Michael Houlemard, a teacher and coach at Eagle 
Rock High School from the 1960s until 1990, passed 
away on April 1, 2022.  A memorial service will take 
place on Tuesday, May 10th at 10 a.m. at the St. 

Andrew’s Church in Pasadena.   


